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Heller Testifies on Mining Reform Bill 
(Washington, DC) – Today U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (R-NV) testified before the House Natural Resources Subcommittee on Energy and Mineral Resources on The Hardrock Mining and Reclamation Act of 2009 (H.R. 699) mining reform legislation.  

“With Nevada’s unemployment at 9.1%, the mining industry and the jobs it creates is one of the few bright spots in our current economic environment.  It would be misguided to burden the mining industry with excessive regulations and taxes if we want our economy in Nevada to thrive.  However, I believe that there is room for compromise that achieves the goals of updating current mining law without hurting the economic viability of the mining industry in Nevada,” said Heller.
In 2007, Heller lead the fight against H.R. 699 predecessor; offering two amendments to H.R. 2262.  The first amendment would have reduced the new 8% gross royalty payments to a 5% net proceeds system modeled after Nevada’s current system.  This amendment was defeated by a party line vote in the House Rules Committee.  The second amendment, which was accepted on the House floor, redistributes royalties in the bill by increasing to 50% from 33% the amount of royalties going to states for abandoned mine clean up.

“Nevada’s rural communities rely on mining jobs to fuel their local economies, our state and county governments rely on mining royalties to help fund state and local projects.  In this current economic environment, Congress should embrace pro-growth policies that allow businesses to grow and create jobs.  The mining industry should be treated no differently,” said Heller.
Heller’s full testimony has been included with this release.  
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